Albemarle County Police Department Citizen's Advisory Committee
Tuesday, July 23, 2024
09:00 am
Committee Members Present:
Maureene Deane
Bonnie Brewer 
Nicole Hall 
Donna Price
Others Present:
Diantha McKeel
Col. Sean Reeves
Lt. Col. Terry Walls
Maj. Randy Jamerson
Ca bell Hintz
Col. Sean Reeves called the meeting to order at approximately 09:01 am. Col. Reeves welcomed the new members and welcomed returning member Maureene Deane.
The meeting agenda was reviewed, followed by the Charter explaining the CAC members' responsibilities while sitting on this board.
Introduction of each member and party present
Nichole Hall- is a neighbor of BOS member Diantha McKeel. Originally from the Las Angeles area, she relocated to North Carolina with her family for 11 years and moved to Virginia in March 2023. For the past 20 years, Mrs. Hall has worked in the higher education field. She works in the career center at UVA and is passionate about supporting talent recruitment for Police Departments and Sheriff's Offices.
Diantha McKeel- recruited Mrs. Hall not just for her skill set but also because she believes having some fresh eyes is beneficial, and she can give a parent perspective on our public school system since she has a son attending Albemarle High School.
Maurene Deane is the fourth generation in her family, born and raised in Charlottesville. She graduated from UVA in one of the first women's classes. In 1945, her family opened a business in the area she helped run, and they recently decided to sell it. Maureen moved to Albemarle County two years ago and continues to reside here. She is a returning CAC member and has felt she has learned so much about the community.

Col. Reeves- speaks of the growth and collaboration of the adjoining jurisdictions.
Donna Price retired from the Navy, retired from the board of supervisors in December, and retired from a law firm on July 1St of this year. Ms. Price has lived in Albemarle for the last eight years. She has worked closely with the Law Enforcement community, and serving this community is very important to her, so she has returned to the CAC Board.
Diantha McKeel- Served on the county School Board and is currently Vice-Chair of the Board of Supervisors and represents the Jack Jouett District. The Jack Jouett District is the county's smallest and most dense district, bringing its organization challenges. This brings urbanized challenges to a community once believed to be rural by its residents.
Col. Reeves speaks on the growth of this community and the number of crimes taking place. We are working with President Ryan and the University Police Department on the juvenile crimes in this district due to city residents moving to the surrounding jurisdiction. This small group of juveniles has no accountability; they are released and back out to repeat their crimes.
Diantha McKeel- This urban area of Jack Jouett District has some of the oldest housing. UVA housing and property overlap a lot with the county.
Bonnie Brewer-moved to Albemarle County in 1970, where she resides as a retiree with her family in Red Field. Her participation lasted through three chiefs until she aged out of the CAC. Mrs. Brewer has been involved with the school system and mediation for families. She has loved participating in our ride-along program and the School Resources Officers at Monticello High School. The most contact she has had with the police department is her children receiving speeding tickets.
Maj. RandyJamerson- is a lifelong resident of Albemarle County, having moved to Scottsville in 1991. He has been a Law Enforcement Officer for 28 years and loves what he does. As a Major, he oversees the daily operations of the police department. Before his promotion to Major, he was the Captain of the Special Operations Division. Most of his career at Albemarle County Police Department has been in our Traffic Unit. A unit that is near and dear to his heart. He stated he believes the opportunity to drive is taken for granted every day. Too many accidents could have been prevented and changed a person and family's life, not just physically but financially.
Cl. Reeves—Driving and not wearing seatbelts are among the country's top three fatalities. Public safety and awareness are the number one priority.
Bonnie Brewer- The AARP driving class, consisting of two four-hour days, is available.
Cabell Hintz is the police department's business manager and manages the Strategic Initiative Division. She has been with the department for 18 years. She was first hired as the Investigative Analyst for the Criminal Investigations Division (CID). During COVID, she left the police department for a private sector job in risk management. When the Business Manager was created and posted, she followed her heart and returned to the Police Department. Although new, this new position is necessary to have a business vision for the PD. Law enforcement is no longer just about public safety. It is more complex. Operations is a business and running center prospective to run correctly. We are a square peg to the county circle, which is not compatible but a work in progress. Cabell has a son who is currently employed at Albemarle County Police Department and in the

Police Academy. Her husband was once an Albemarle police officer but currently works in the contracting sector.
Col. Sean Reeves: He appreciates Cabell and her work so far. The police department has struggled with budget and financing in the past. Cabell's position is to counterbalance finance with law enforcement. The County Director of Finance has applauded our transparency and the organized budget and is using it as an example for the rest of the county.
Lt. Col. Walls -has been with the Albemarle County Police Department for 27 years and states that a lot has changed. There was one traffic light at the Rivanna River and Crozet. This is a county where you can feel like you are working in a big city on one call, and the next call will be at a house with no running water or getting loose cattle off the road. Some of our officers prefer rural areas, while others prefer urbanized ones. Our county offers both. Col. Reeves and Lt. Col. Walls worked in the Criminal Investigation Unit together, and Walls took part in the Jessie Mattews case. Walls was a Lieutenant on the Special Operations Division w/ Schools Resource Officers and Community Engagement. Lt. Col. Walls's career is winding down; he has three daughters and seven grandchildren.
Lt. Col. Walls shares his appreciation of the CAC members for being an essential part of going out and sharing the message to engage with the community. Our department has received a large amount of support from our community.
Col. Sean Reeves- While Lt. Col. Walls was a Lieutenant in the Criminal Investigation Division. He was Col. Reeve's mentor and pushed him to go forward to Chief.
Col. Sean Reeves- Is from Houston; after high school, he joined the Army, which was the best decision of his life. He served as an MP for five years at Fort Meyer. The season brought him to Virginia out of the Army before 9/11. Albemarle County Police Department took a chance even without a degree. He was recalled after 9/11, and the police department held his position. Once back from deployment, he returned to the police department, working his way up in patrol and different divisions, changing into unchartered water. Chief Steve Sellers sent him to Internal Affairs as the new IA Lieutenant. Col. Reeves, having no desire to work this position, was told that was why Chief Sellers chose him. In the first year, he had to investigate nine officers. He learned to keep an open mind and communicate with people of all moods. Learn facts, do not jump to conclusions, and maintain accountability to keep the public's trust. Col. Reeves is married and has a 21-year-old daughter and a 12-year-old daughter, who are amazing girls.
Sworn Staff - 155 with 5 vacancies
Academy-8	FTO-5 =13 officers not on the road out of the 155. Additionally, we have one officer on light duty while receiving cancer treatments. The board's help with pay and a culture of a good or bad reputation can affect the officers' desire to work in our department.
Maureene Deane- She knows our good reputation is one of the reasons the Federal Government recruits our people.
Diantha McKeel- Due to the pay scale, all departments are losing people to UVA. The CAC helped get the pay scale approved and competitive.

Col. Reeves- When he became Chief, we were 30 positions down. The pay scale has helped tremendously. Embracing technology has helped recruit officers as well.
Maj. Jamerson has been working for the past two years on implementing speed cameras at the Albemarle High School (Lambs Ln) campus. Due to the bus shortages and the increase in the number of students walking, we hope to have the cameras up and running by next week.
Drones have been added to our technology, helping search and speeding up the search for missing people.
LPRs have been installed to help law enforcement ID stolen vehicles.
Donna Price Asked Col. Reeves and Diantha McKeel about the role of the CAC body and its effectiveness.
Diantha McKell- CAC is a way for the community to get feedback from the police department and vice versa. Concerns the public, how to think out of the box to help. This board can be helpful to the Board of Supervisors with legislation and members' connection to the Board of Supervisors. CAC members can provide advice to help with any issues with the Board of Supervisors.
Col. Reeves- We, the area community Police Department, don't always have good news. Our members would have the chance to discuss change and improvements and could use your perspective to help fix issues. Example- We have had two officer-involved shootings. We could not release the video. We decided to show the father of the deceased suspect. The father did not want the video released. The county Executive Office and the CAC could share insight with the chair of the Board of Supervisors.
The SOP policy needs to be revamped through Lexipol. We would then like to post it online as a public document. This group can help with policies and budgets.
We can share a compact version of our Internal CompStat and Regional CompStat meetings for any legislature components.
Diantha McKeel-The budget needs to be discussed and approved by the Board of Supervisors.
Col. Reeves- what resources are needed? What is the day-to-day call ratio compared to our officers on the street? We are 16 officers short of meeting the required numbers to help with the ratio of Law Enforcement Officers to calls. We are looking into a private study on the law enforcement officer-to-call ratio.
Lt. Col. Walls-Our staff covers 720 square miles, and 8 to 10 officers work 200 square miles each shift. One officer may have to drive 30 minutes to a call, with one officer assigned to the area.
Col. Reeves—At the next meeting, we will discuss Albemarle County, the size of the areas, and the number of officers working in each area.
Diantha McKeel- Asked the Scottsville Police Department to be included and how our department intersects with them for future opportunities to improve. She requests a PVCC and CHO airport overview with the county.

Col. Reeves-Puts forward for nominations for Chair and Vice Chair. The Chair will drive the meeting.
Maureene Deane-Nominates Donna Price for Chair. 
Bonnie Brewer- Seconds the nomination.
All members are in favor of Donna Price being elected the Albemarle County Police Department's Citizen Advisory Committee Chair.
The vote passed, and Donna Price Became the CAC Chair. 
Donna Price- Floor open for nominations for Vice Chair. 
Donna Price- Nominates Maureen Deane
Bonnie Brewer- Seconds the motion
All Members are in favor of Maureene Deane being elected vice chair of the Albemarle County Police Department's Citizens Advisory Committee.
The vote passed, and Maureene Deane is the CAC Vice Chair.
Donna Price- Are we still able to tour the department?
Col. Reeves- If the members have time, we can still tour the police department.
Donna Price- Matters of the Public
Bonnie Brewer- Can the shelter-in-place be further explained? Refers to Timberland apartments revers 911 recently.
Col. Reeves- This was a Domestic Situation
Maj. Jamerson- This was a domestic dispute involving a child and a long rifle the suspect took and ran towards the park with the weapon. The domestic partner was uncooperative with law enforcement. We continued to search for the person with the weapon and execute warrants in place.
A 911 reverse call was sent out to make the community aware and to call 911 if they saw something.
We searched the area with K-9s, pinging the subject's cell phone to the city. After exhausting all resources, the shelter-in-place was lifted.
The shelter-in-place provides local businesses and schools in the area of the incident the opportunity to decide to lock down their building for the safety of all inside. Our goat is to ensure community input and safety.
Donna Price- Turns the floor over to Col. Sean Reeves.
Col. Reeves- Gives each member appreciation for their commitment to this board.
Donna Price- Thanks the board members and the meeting adjourned at 10:10 am
